
 

                   MINERAL POINT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT     POLICY 753  

 

USE OF PRIVATELY-OWNED VEHICLES TO TRANSPORT STUDENTS 

 The School Board recognizes the need for some school employees to use their own 

motor vehicles for school purposes regularly or occasionally.  To safeguard the district, 

employees and students in matters of liability, the District Administrator shall establish the 

necessary rules and regulations.  

 The School Board also recognizes the need, from time to time, to transport students in 

privately-owned vehicles which may be operated by a non-employee.  Such instances will also 

be included under the rules and regulations referred to in this policy.  

 Privately-owned vehicles may be used to transport students only if all state law 

requirements are met.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Legal Reference: Wisconsin Statutes, Section 121.555 

Cross Reference: 753-Rule, Guidelines for the Use of Privately-Owned Vehicles to 

      Transport Students 

 

 Adopted:      April 1986 

  Revised:       October 2002 

 


